
Central High School Alumni Association 
Minutes of Meeting of April 18, 2023     

Held at Central High School 
 

 
 Meeting was called to order by Vice-President Paul Dolan at 5:30pm 

In attendance were: Jayne O’Brien, Paul O’Brien, Sharon Morris, Deb Bush, G. Gail 
Davis, Paul Dolan, Steve Bianchi, and Sal Masiello.   
 

 Minutes of previous meeting: 
The minutes of the March 14th meeting were read and approved on a motion by 
Paul O’Brien, seconded by Steve Bianchi. 
 

 Treasurer’s Report: 
Treasurer Jayne O’Brien noted the following. There was no activity in the General 
Fund, the Grant Fund nor the Scholarship Fund.  Beginning and ending balances 
were General Fund, $898.85; Grant Fund, $3,789.81 and the Scholarship Fund, 
$13,918.78.  The Athletic Hall of Fame started with a balance of $3,077.20. with 
expenses of $7.49 (poster board) and receipts of $1,530.00, leaving an ending 
balance of $4,599.71. The total balance as of April 18, 2023 in the Washington 
Trust account was $23,207.15. The report was accepted on a motion by Sal 
Masiello, seconded by Paul O’Brien.  
 

 Scholarship Committee: 
Applications have been given to the school, with a deadline of April 28th. 
 

 Hall of Fame Committee Update:  
Steve Bianchi reported that they are still trying to locate several members of the 
basketball teams.  The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 20th.  The 
plaques have been ordered and will be ready in mid-May.  Sharon Morris asked if 
the notice of the HOF banquet was posted on the association website.  Jayne 
O’Brien said she would check with Don Bianco.  Jayne O’Brien noted that to date, 
nineteen tickets have been purchased for the banquet.  She mentioned that the 
activity of sales in previous banquets always ran late.  She noted that her count 
only includes those that are paid in full, not those just noted. 
 

 Events Committee: 
Paul Dolan noted that Honors Night will be held on Thursday, May 25th.  He will 
attend and pass out the awarded scholarships.  He is looking for any other 
members who would like to attend. 



 
 
 

 New Business: 
Vice President Dolan tabled the elections until the May meeting.  Vice President 
Dolan noted that Secretary Sal Masiello had submitted his resignation to him 
effective upon a newly elected secretary or the June meeting at the latest. 
 
Jayne O’Brien motioned that we use up the full amount in the scholarship fund, 
seconded by Paul O’Brien.  The motion carried. 
 
Paul Dolan recommended that President Richmond send a letter to all members 
regarding the problem of non-participation and the suggestion that the association 
be dissolved unless new people stepped up to help run the association.  The 
suggestion will be forwarded to President Richmond. 
 

 Old Business: 
There was no old business to discuss. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm on a motion by Jayne O’Brien, seconded by 
Paul O’Brien. 


